
 
January 21, 2022 
 

Mark Your Calendars   

Monday, January 24 Schools Closed for Students – Professional Work Day 

Tuesday, January 25 Band Concert – 6:30 p.m. (Students Report at 6:00pm) 

Monday, January 31 Report Cards Issued via Synergy – Understanding the Elementary School Report Card 

Tuesday, February 1 Schools Closed for Students – Professional Learning Day 

Wed., February 2 Vision & Hearing Screening for all Kindergarten, First Grade & New to MD Students 

Wed., February 9 Vision & Hearing Rescreening 

Thur., February 10 3-Hour Early Dismissal – Parent/Teacher Conferences 

Friday, February 11 3-Hour Early Dismissal – Parent/Teacher Conferences 

Wed., February 16 Group & Individual Spring Portraits – More Information to Follow 

Wed., February 16 PTA Fundraiser at Bushel and a Peck – More Details to Come 

Mon., February 21 Schools & Offices Closed – Presidents’ Day 

 

School News 
February Parent Conferences 
Please join your child's math Teacher for Parent-Teacher Conferences. All conferences will be held virtually on 
February 10th and 11th via Google Meet.  Online conference registration begins on Friday, January 28th, and will 
continue through Friday, February 4th. No conferences will be scheduled after February 4th.  
 

Directions on how to schedule a conference with your student(s) Math teacher are attached. 5th Grade GT 
Math conferences are available at this time (4th grade GT math conferences were held in the Fall and will not 
be held at this time). 
 

Below is a summary of the attached directions: 
 Login into HCPSS Connect (Parent Account) Go to the navigation pane (left side), Select 

Conference, then Select Parent Scheduled Conferences (upper right-hand corner). 
 You should be able to see all your students in the top, left corner of the screen. 
 Conferences will be 15 minutes in length (30 minutes for ELL only). Please keep this in mind 

when selecting a slot for additional children. It is best not to select back-to-back time slots due 
to the virtual setting. 

  

Once you have completed your conference registration(s), you can see the schedule in your parent connect 
access account by selecting More Options, Conference Scheduling, View My Conference Schedule in the 
navigation pane (left side). 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1PKan9ZD3SuqtJXPB_wtoyWNGdweEOIut/view?usp=sharing
https://www.hcpss.org/f/connect/synergy-parent-teacher-conference-registration.pdf
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FcWpdAjH9y6JcnAqhXyEiVg~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRjzCzcP4QkDmh0dHBzOi8vbmFtMTAuc2FmZWxpbmtzLnByb3RlY3Rpb24ub3V0bG9vay5jb20vP3VybD1odHRwJTNBJTJGJTJGdHJhY2suc3BlLnNjaG9vbG1lc3Nlbmdlci5jb20lMkZmJTJGYSUyRlRNN1V3WDY5Qmh5NTg5eEJqN2d5N3d-fiUyRkFBQUFBUUF-


 

End of Quarter 2 
The last day of Quarter 2 is today. Quarter 2 Report Cards will be available to view on Monday, January 31st 
after 5:00 p.m. Printed copies are not being issued. Parents can view their child's report card through HCPSS 
Connect.  Quarter 3 classes start on Tuesday, January 25th. 
 

The Council of Elders Celebration of Academic Achievement 
Congratulations to the following students who were celebrated by the The Council of Elders at the virtual 
Celebration of Academic Achievement on Thursday evening: 

Karter Damon 
Ryan Neil 
Oladimeji Ogunsanya 
Deborah Olaleye 

 
WFES Spelling Bee Results 
Thank you to all of the students who participated in this year’s West Friendship Elementary School Spelling 
Bee. This highly competitive Bee started on January 19th and had to be halted after 2-hours! The Championship 
Round continued on Friday morning. Congratulations to the following students: 

WFES Spelling Bee Champion - Aditi R.  
WFES Spelling Bee Runner-Up - Aarush B.  

 

Hearing and Vision Screening by Howard County Health Department 
On February 3, 2022 all Kindergarten, First grade, and students new to Maryland Public Schools will 
participate.  If your child wears glasses, please make sure they are wearing them for the screening.  If you 
would like your child exempted from this screening, email the school nurse at elizabeth_collora@hcpss.org. 
Rescreening date will be February 9th. 
 

From our Health Room - Daily COVID-19 Self-Screenings 
All parents/guardians are to perform a COVID-19 health check every day before your student leaves home. 
Students are not to come to school if they are experiencing any symptom(s) associated with COVID-19 or other 
communicable disease. 
 

We thank you for keeping your children home when they are experiencing various illnesses. If you are unsure, 
please do not hesitate to contact the health room, by calling 410-313-5515 or email school nurse at 
Elizabeth_Collora@hcpss.org.  If you want to test your child, please don't go to the ER unless the child is having 
difficulty breathing.  mobile covid testing sites 
 

2021-22 Yearbooks Are Now on Sale 
It’s not too early to order your 2021–2022 West Friendship Elementary School yearbook! The deadline for 
ordering is April 15th. To make sure your child will have a yearbook when they are delivered at the end of the 
school year, you must order through our school photographer. Books will NOT be available for purchase after 
the deadline of April 15th. Don’t delay, order today! Books are $20.00. 
 

Please view this flyer for directions to order online (your student should be bringing home a paper copy later 
this week). Click HERE to begin your order. 
 

Please reach out to Penny Smith@hcpss.org with any questions. Thank you! 
 

Important Messages for 5th Grade Families 

Cognitive Abilities Test (CogAT) Testing:  

mailto:elizabeth_collora@hcpss.org
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FyzgtE11db3uhYmMkMnQkWw~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRjHLDjP4RZAmh0dHBzOi8vbmFtMTAuc2FmZWxpbmtzLnByb3RlY3Rpb24ub3V0bG9vay5jb20vP3VybD1odHRwJTNBJTJGJTJGdHJhY2suc3BlLnNjaG9vbG1lc3Nlbmdlci5jb20lMkZmJTJGYSUyRmhKenpxSjNMYVI5b3lZZkI2VURkaWd-fiUyRkFBQUFBUUF-~~&data=04%7C01%7CPenny_Smith%40hcpss.org%7C0e682d0f050b4c3df4d708d97471e470%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637668854778815487%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=KXCUgeCz0sZixCqty0DwTy5Z9LtRoZwvqdW%2FySv9t1M%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FlPhTNr1kdc84y_7SLfzupA~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRjHLDjP4RbAmh0dHBzOi8vbmFtMTAuc2FmZWxpbmtzLnByb3RlY3Rpb24ub3V0bG9vay5jb20vP3VybD1odHRwJTNBJTJGJTJGdHJhY2suc3BlLnNjaG9vbG1lc3Nlbmdlci5jb20lMkZmJTJGYSUyRkNWWlNELVZwMm11dDhBalN2SU9UNWd-fiUyRkFBQUFBUUF-&data=04%7C01%7CPenny_Smith%40hcpss.org%7C0e682d0f050b4c3df4d708d97471e470%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637668854778815487%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Hxt921LZCUk0j0oimQ%2BvvGz2UZgW2BWLziLiBJt2GZE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FlPhTNr1kdc84y_7SLfzupA~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRjHLDjP4RbAmh0dHBzOi8vbmFtMTAuc2FmZWxpbmtzLnByb3RlY3Rpb24ub3V0bG9vay5jb20vP3VybD1odHRwJTNBJTJGJTJGdHJhY2suc3BlLnNjaG9vbG1lc3Nlbmdlci5jb20lMkZmJTJGYSUyRkNWWlNELVZwMm11dDhBalN2SU9UNWd-fiUyRkFBQUFBUUF-&data=04%7C01%7CPenny_Smith%40hcpss.org%7C0e682d0f050b4c3df4d708d97471e470%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637668854778815487%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Hxt921LZCUk0j0oimQ%2BvvGz2UZgW2BWLziLiBJt2GZE%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Elizabeth_Collora@hcpss.org
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FZVp5gLwSCvY5qd1-vQtVUQ~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRjOG6aP0Q-aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaG93YXJkY291bnR5bWQuZ292L2NvdmlkLTE5LXRlc3RpbmcjbW9iaWxlLXRlc3RpbmdXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmFVGjtXYcfLoZlSFXBlbm55X2pvbmVzQGhjcHNzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=04%7C01%7CPenny_Smith%40hcpss.org%7C01270fe7032e4eb33ce808d984fad9cb%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637687035189307786%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=yI2pLqecvC6pOASphVnsNph%2FsJEbbwx7bmLI5iHvQpE%3D&reserved=0
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Due to anticipated staff and student COVID-19 related absences, we will be postponing the January census 
administration of CogAT in 5th grade.  
 

Middle School GT Class Recommendations 
Although the CogAT administration may be delayed, all 5th grade students will be considered for potential 
placement in 6th grade GT classes using all available performance and assessment data in accordance with 
Maryland COMAR for Gifted and Talented Education. This includes data from students’ 3rd grade CogAT 
administration in December 2019, if available. 
 

From February 14th to March 4th, we plan to administer CogAT to any 5th grade students who do not have a 
prior CogAT score as well as all students in 5th grade GT Math. The data will assist with identification for 
Accelerated GT Math and provide an aptitude measure for students who had no previous CogAT test. 
 

From February 8th until February 22nd, families will be able to review course recommendations and may request 
a course placement that is different from the school’s recommendation through HCPSS Connect.  
 

If you have any questions about GT placement, please contact our school’s GT Resource Teacher, Mr. Haskins 
at nathan_haskins@hcpss.org  
 

Important Message for 3rd Grade Families 

Cognitive Abilities Test (CogAT) Testing:  
Due to anticipated staff and student COVID-19 related absences, we will be postponing the January census 
administration of CogAT in 3rd grade.  
 

4th Grade GT Math Placements 
From February 14th to March 4th, we plan to administer CogAT to all 3rd grade students. Placements for 4th 
grade GT Math will be made following the CogAT administration and will include all available performance and 
assessment data in accordance with Maryland COMAR for Gifted and Talented Education. 
 

If you have any questions about GT placement, please contact our school’s GT Resource Teacher, Mr. Haskins 
at nathan_haskins@hcpss.org  
 

Virtual Community Academy: Social Media-What Parents Need to Know 
Saturday, January 29, 9-10:30 a.m., online 
Participants in this virtual community academy will learn about the most popular social media sites students 
are accessing and effective practices for keeping children safe when using social media. Register online to 
receive an email with a link to the session. This program is part of a series of workshops sponsored by HCPSS 
and The Council of Elders. 
 

Opting-In to Text Messages 
Text Messaging 
How can I opt-in to receiving text messages? 
Text the work “YES” to 67587 from the wireless device you wish to receive texts on. 
I received a text message that says if from SchoolMessenger.  What does it mean? 
An opt-in invitation message was sent by HCPSS using SchoolMessenger from 67587 and said: 
Howard County Public Schools alerts. Reply Y for approx. 5 msgs/mo.  Txt HELP 4 info.  Msg&data rates may 
apply.  See schoolmessenger.com/tm  
 

To continue receiving text messages, reply with Y.  If you do not reply, you will not receive any future text alerts 
from School Messenger, the HCPSS News service provider.  Text alerts include weather-related closings and 
emergency information. 
 

2022 Academic Calendar Updates 
In order to provide school-based staff with additional time to address their increased workload and to support 

mailto:nathan_haskins@hcpss.org
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employee well-being, the Board of Education approved updates to the current academic year calendar. Three-
hour early dismissals now will take place on the following dates: 

 February 16, 2022 
 March 16, 2022 
 April 27, 2022 
 May 18, 2022 

 

Update Your Family File 
Please make certain your Family File is up-to-date. We will be using these to dismiss your student(s) on 
unexpected closing days. Do not wait until that day to make changes. We may have already printed 
information prior to you making changes.  In addition, HCPSS utilizes Family File for parents/guardians to 
supply emergency information. If you haven’t done so already, please verify and/or update information for 
your child(ren) for the 2021-22 school year. 
 

Outdoor Dining and Outdoor Recess 
When we are able, we will offer outdoor dining during the winter months. We will also have outdoor recess 
whenever we can. Please have your students wear proper winter weather attire (coats, hat, gloves, etc.) so 
they are prepared for outdoors. The following factors are considered in determining if recess is to be held 
outside:  

 Temperature and humidity  
 Wind chill  
 Heat index and air quality  
 Age of students  
 Length of time outdoors  
 Adequacy of the children’s clothing  
 Condition of the playground  
 Falling precipitation (more than a sprinkle or mist)  
 Thunder and lightning  

 

Generally, it is assumed that students will be outside for recess when the temperature combined with the wind 
chill is not less than 20 degrees Fahrenheit or the heat index reading is less than 95. Children with certain 
health conditions may need special accommodations during extremely hot or cold weather. Parents of those 
children should provide medical documentation and may be consulted to determine if other arrangements are 
necessary. 
 

Mask Policy 
We continue to remind our students, regularly, about wearing their masks properly.  We are reminding them 
that their mask should cover their nose and mouth. In addition, students must where their mask on the school 
bus. Please check to be sure your child has a mask each day before leaving home. It is a good idea to place an 
extra mask in their backpack. We just want to keep everyone safe. 
 

Early Dismissal Procedures 
If you need to pick up your child early for an appointment that is close to the end of the school day, please do 
so before 3:30pm.  After 3:30 pm, it is very difficult for our front office staff to get students while assisting 
with dismissal procedures.  We appreciate your assistance with this!  Thank you! 
 

HCPSS Emergency Closing Notifications 
In times of emergency/weather closings or delays, information is shared through our website, email, and text, 
Twitter and the HCPSS weather hotline. The school system’s operating status can always be found on the 
HCPSS Status website. More information about Emergency closings and information sources is provided online. 
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http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/XSdKHrAc-8cERgHqDMAryw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRjZnJLP4TAAmh0dHBzOi8vbmFtMTAuc2FmZWxpbmtzLnByb3RlY3Rpb24ub3V0bG9vay5jb20vP3VybD1odHRwJTNBJTJGJTJGdHJhY2suc3BlLnNjaG9vbG1lc3Nlbmdlci5jb20lMkZmJTJGYSUyRktfMGRaTEVOQjRJZGR4NzN3NEJkdVF-fiUyRkFBQUFBUUF-JTJGUmdSald1Um1QMFI2YUhSMGNITTZMeTl1WlhkekxtaGpjSE56TG05eVp5OXVaWGR6TFhCdmMzUnpMekl3TWpFdk1EZ3ZiRzluTFdsdUxXNXZkeTEwYnkxMWNHUmhkR1V0ZVc5MWNpMW1ZVzFwYkhrdFptbHNaUzFwYm1admNtMWhkR2x2YmkxbWIzSXRkR2hsTFRJd01qRXRNakF5TWkxelkyaHZiMnd0ZVdWaGNpOVhCM05qYUc5dmJHMUNDbUYyNXJCNVlkZC1BalJTSEdOb2NtbHpkR2x1WVY5emFIVnRZV3RsY2tCb1kzQnpjeTV2Y21kWUJBQUFBQUV-JmRhdGE9MDQlN0MwMSU3Q2NocmlzdGluYV9zaHVtYWtlciU0MGhjcHNzLm9yZyU3Q2IzYjZlOTc3MDc4NjQwNmU2NjQwMDhkOTk5ODUwZDI0JTdDOTZhOWFjNGM0NzdlNGRhZGEyYjI4YWQzZmM0Njc5MGIlN0MxJTdDMCU3QzYzNzcwOTYxODk5NTkwOTk1NyU3Q1Vua25vd24lN0NUV0ZwYkdac2IzZDhleUpXSWpvaU1DNHdMakF3TURBaUxDSlFJam9pVjJsdU16SWlMQ0pCVGlJNklrMWhhV3dpTENKWFZDSTZNbjAlM0QlN0MxMDAwJnNkYXRhPTVYdGclMkJ1Y2FqM0Jub3hpdTJaN3VSMXd5YTFIWVhtU3EwSzVEbnVoUUQ5WSUzRCZyZXNlcnZlZD0wVwdzY2hvb2xtQgphgcs-hWFXL8GCUhRwZW5qb24xOTY1QGdtYWlsLmNvbVgEAAAAAQ~~
https://status.hcpss.org/
https://www.hcpss.org/schools/emergency-closings/


 
BSAP Saturday Math Academy Virtual Spring Program Registration 
Registration opens Saturday, January 8, 9:00am until capacity is reached 
Families of students in grades 3-12 are invited to register online for this virtual enrichment program, which will 
be held Saturdays, January 29 through March 12, 2022. Families can request enrollment by registering their 
child(ren) for the program in HCPSS Connect. Space is limited, and notification will be emailed to families 
whose registration request is accepted. Additional program and registration information is available online. 
 

Community News 
In response to community requests for resources, HCPSS’ new Community News and Programs website makes 
it easy for families to find educational and recreational resources, events and after-school programs beyond 
the school day by non-profit organizations.” 
  

Community organizations requesting their announcements be shared in school newsletters should 
visit community-programs.hcpss.org for more information. Questions should be directed to the Public 
Information Office at publicinfo@hcpss.org. 
 

Stay up-to-date on vaccine clinics, Covid testing, and more. 
Link to the Howard County Health Department 

 

Howard County Conservancy Summer Camp  
Click Here for Flier 
  

Mental Health Resources 
 Foreign-Born Support Services/Bilingual Support Services - Updated Resources 

o Bilingual Mental Health Professionals  
 Asian American Health Initiative (AAHI) Mental Health Providers Youth 
 Chinese 

 Grief & Loss - New Resource  
  

Community Allies of Rainbow Youth 
CARY, Community Allies of Rainbow Youth in Howard County, is sponsoring a virtual program on understanding 
and supporting transgender and non-binary young people. 
 

It will take place on Tuesday, February 8th at 6:30 p.m. Anyone can register using this link. 
 

https://news.hcpss.org/news-posts/2021/12/black-student-achievement-program-saturday-math-academy-virtual-spring-2022-program/
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/lpw3uo1oaEcfynSoCEzfww~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRjwsOYP0QlaHR0cHM6Ly9jb21tdW5pdHktcHJvZ3JhbXMuaGNwc3Mub3JnL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKYd8YkOFhAse3jVIUcGVuam9uMTk2NUBnbWFpbC5jb21YBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/lpw3uo1oaEcfynSoCEzfww~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRjwsOYP0QlaHR0cHM6Ly9jb21tdW5pdHktcHJvZ3JhbXMuaGNwc3Mub3JnL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKYd8YkOFhAse3jVIUcGVuam9uMTk2NUBnbWFpbC5jb21YBAAAAAE~
mailto:publicinfo@hcpss.org
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/CGacyozjkGSEOqrPzcJoaQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRjwsOYP0QlaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuaG93YXJkY291bnR5bWQuZ292L2hlYWx0aFcHc2Nob29sbUIKYd8YkOFhAse3jVIUcGVuam9uMTk2NUBnbWFpbC5jb21YBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/BDcjhwK2lQAFy8KpzWb0yQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRjwsOYP0ROaHR0cHM6Ly9td2VzLmhjcHNzLm9yZy9zaXRlcy9kZWZhdWx0L2ZpbGVzLzIwMjJTdW1tZXJDYW1wQnJvY2h1cmVGSU5BTGxXZWIucGRmVwdzY2hvb2xtQgph3xiQ4WECx7eNUhRwZW5qb24xOTY1QGdtYWlsLmNvbVgEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/B3Q6TiNXF-Ei_H_nDVqkHA~~/AAAAAQA~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/dZvxkSRmzSg0sEgGY3iJyg~~/AAAAAQA~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/LMuHNjrPfpbQcdWckxjhVA~~/AAAAAQA~~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/dlOQss3hD6TShKIgZveUOA~~/AAAAAQA~~
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fzoom.us%2Fmeeting%2Fregister%2FtJwocOurqjkiE9PKkmF38ikcxCM0ilNcyTzo&data=04%7C01%7CPenny_Smith%40hcpss.org%7C2bce932e30944c764e8c08d9d75a15f2%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637777604200571187%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=uuhdVElT8EmmDtNdIMZ8Xn5hyzPlaBKVXUeoAIuHQH8%3D&reserved=0


CARY is an organization started by CHS parents that advocates to improve opportunities for LGBTQ+ young 
people. 

  
 


